
Research and Training Support

for the Newsletter of the Section on Inter-
national and Comparative Administration,
ASPA.

Departments should send their nominations by
February 15, 1977, to Wilma Rule Krauss,
Chair, Asia Committee, SICA/ASPA, 1225 Con-
necticut Avenue, N.W., Suite 300, Washington,
D.C. 20036.

American Enterprise Institute for
Public Policy Research National
Endowment for the Humanities Fellowships

Beginning July 1, 1977, and continuing for at
least one year, the American Enterprise Insti-
tute for Public Policy Research in Washington,
D.C, will offer a limited number of National
Endowment for the Humanities fellowships, for
full-time research for a period of no less than
six months and no longer than one year.
Residency would be continuous and in Wash-
ington at the Institute. Applications are now
invited from interested scholars, with a deadline
for receipt of April 15, 1977, addressed to Dr.
Robert J. Pranger, American Enterprise Insti-
tute, 1150 17th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20036. Announcement of fellowship awards
will be made within three months of the
application deadline. As a non-profit, nonparti-
san, research and educational institution, AEI is
keenly interested in humanistic research ap-
plicable to public policy issues. To date, this
research has been undertaken by persons con-
nected with the Institute in the following areas:

1) peace studies which include regional conflict
issues;

2) economic development and human values;
3) the relationship of public policy to political

institutions and how certain institutions can
either nurture or inhibit the promulgation of
specific human values;

4) the future of constitutional democratic po-
litical institutions;

5) technological innovation in relationship to
the formulation of a national security policy
that is congruent with America's historical
heritage.

While the above areas are broad enough to
include most concerns, applicants who are
especially concerned with the frontiers between
the humanities and public policy on other
issues may also apply.

Support under the National Endowment for the
Humanities fellowships at the American Enter-
prise Institute will be limited to study or
research in the humanities and humanistic
social sciences. These fellowships will not be
awarded to degree candidates or for study
leading to advanced degrees, but are limited to
persons with doctorates or equivalent at both
senior and junior levels in their careers. Foreign
nationals may not be included unless they have
been residents in the United States for at least
three years immediately preceding the date of
their award, with individual exceptions permit-

ted only in rare cases. Fellows must devote full
time to their study and may not simultaneously
hold other major fellowships except sabbaticals
or grants from their own institutions. The
National Endowment for the Humanities fel-
lows at AEI will be granted all benefits, services
and accommodations normally accorded other
fellows at the Institute.

Effort will be made to give support to both
senior and junior scholars, though full imple-
mentation of the program for junior scholars
will await on receipt of matching funds. Resi-
dency at AEI may begin as early as July 1,
1977.

Announcement of Awards

SSRC-ACLS Awards

The Social Science Research Council and the
American Council of Learned Societies have
announced the following awards.
Grants for Study of East European Languages
Daniel N. Nelson, Franklin and Marshall

College, Polish

Grants for Soviet Studies
Christopher D. Jones, Marquette University
Gail W. Lapidus, University of California,

Berkeley

Grants for East European Studies
Caleb M. Clark, New Mexico State University
Melvin Croan, University of Wisconsin
Sarah M. Terry, Tufts University

Inter-University Seminar on Armed Forces and
Society Harold D. Lasswell Award

The Inter-University Seminar on Armed Forces
and Society is pleased to announce the winners
of the first biannual Harold D. Lasswell Award.
The award was established to recognize the
work of younger scholars in the areas of
military institutions, civil-military relations,
arms control and peacekeeping and the manage-
ment of conflict. The winner of the first award
was Robert Smith of the University of Georgia
for his work, "The Effects of Military Service
on Early Occupational and Educational Attain-
ment." Those receiving honorable mention in-
clude: John Weltman of Oberlin College for his
work "On Obsolescence of War," William
Thompson of Florida State University for his
work "Organizational Cohesion and Military
Coup Outcomes," and Jorge Dominguez of
Harvard University for his work "The Civic
Soldier in Cuba."
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Texas Tech University Center for
Public Service Fellowship Award

The Center for Public Service, Texas Tech
University, was one of 22 in the nation to be
awarded Public Service Fellowships for the first
time for 1976-77, and one of 19 to be awarded
an initial Public Service Education institutional
grant.

These two grants were awarded under Title IX
of the Higher Education Act of 1965, for
$26,016 for fellowships and $10,400 for insti-

tutional support of its Master of Public Admin-
istration program.

Also during 1975-76 the Center administered
projects supported by grants from Title I, the
Higher Education Act and from the Texas State
agency of the National Endowment for the
Humanities.

Additional information about the M.P.A. pro-
gram and the other programs (in training and
research) of the Center for Public Service can
be obtained by writing James Clotfelter, Direc-
tor, Center for Public Service, Texas Tech
University, Box 4290, Lubbock, Texas 79409.

The American Political Science Association

PERSONNEL SERVICE

The American Political Science Association's Personnel Service operates as a clearinghouse, bringing
together political scientists seeking positions and prospective employers. Registration in the service is
open to members of the Association and to Political Science Departments. Membership in the Service,
which includes a subscription to the monthly Newsletter, is $8.00 per year. Membership in the
Credential Referral Service of the Personnel Service is an additional $8.00.

NEWSLETTER

A Newsletter, listing openings for political scientists including teaching, administrative and research
openings, is mailed monthly to all Personnel Service members. Positions are listed by institution with a
brief description of each opening.

CREDENTIAL REFERRAL SERVICE

A file will be maintained at the Association office for all members of the Credential Referral Service.
This file will include a resume, a dissertation abstract and/or a list of publications, and up to three
letters of reference for each member. Referrals are made upon the request of a member or of an
institution.

EMPLOYERS USING THE SERVICE

The Association's Council has adopted a policy that it is a professional obligation of all political
science departments to list publicly all vacancies in the APSA Personnel Service Newsletter for which
they are recruiting at the Instructor, Assistant and Associate Professor levels. In addition, the listing of
openings at the Full Professor level is strongly encouraged. Employers who are not Departmental
Services Program members are charged the following for each position: $25.00, first listing; $15.00,
second listing; $10.00, third listing. Forms for listing openings in the Newsletter are available from the
Personnel Service.

For further information concerning the Personnel Service, write to:

Director, Personnel Service
The American Political Science Association

1S27 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036
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